
108 Acts, 1950. — Chap. 184.

Chap. 184: An Act authorizing the town of cohasset to establish
A wire department.

Be it enacted, etc., as follows:

Section 1. The town of Cohasset may provide by vote
or by by-law for a wire department; to be established under
the direction of the selectmen, who shall annually appoint an
inspector of wires to be known as the superintendent of

wires, and such other assistants as they deem necessary, and
fix their compensation in an amount not in the aggregate
exceeding the annual appropriation therefor. The superin-

tendent of wires shall be in immediate control of all town
property used by said department, subject to superior con-
trol and orders by the selectmen.

Section 2. Said superintendent of wires shall have the
supervision and management of the erection and mainte-
nance of all wires 0A\Tied by the towTi, including, notwith-
standing the provisions of section forty-two of chapter forty-

eight of the General Laws, the fire alarm system, police

electrical and telephone systems and traffic signal lights, the
apparatus, machinery and other property connected there-

with, and the posts and other supports erected or owned by
the town. He shall have and exercise the powers and duties

of inspector of wires as provided by chapter one hundred and
sixty-six of the General Laws. He shall supervise the erec-

tion of all poles, posts, supports, electrical equipment, ma-
chinery and other electrical equipment and appliances re-

quired by the town in all departments, and shall see that

the same are maintained in good order and condition. He
shall have the supervision of all street lamps installed by order

of the selectmen and attend to all complaints arising from
lack of service by any light, and shall see that schedule service

is maintained and report to the supplier any lack of same.
Section 3. Except as herein otherwise provided, all ex-

isting provisions of law applicable to inspectors of wires,

shall apply to the inspector of wires herein provided for, and
said town is hereby authorized to adopt reasonable by-laws
for the enforcement of the provisions of this act.

Section 4. The authority of the chief of the fire depart-

ment of said town as to the fire alarm system and the main-
tenance and repair thereof under section forty-tw^o of chap-
ter forty-eight of the General Law^s shall cease upon the
estabhshment of said wire department.

Section 5. This act shall take full effect upon its accept-

ance by a majority of the voters of the town of Cohasset at

any town meeting called within two years after its passage,

and so much of the action taken, or to be taken, by said

town at its annual meeting in the current year in pursuance
of article 36 of the warrant therefor as would be or have been
valid had this act been in force when the warrant for said

town meeting was closed or posted, shall be valid and legal

and is hereby ratified, confirmed and validated.

Approved March 6, 1950.


